
 

 
 

Date: October 31, 2023 

To: All BCGEU Members at Bureau Veritas 

Re: Collective Agreement Ratified 

 
Your bargaining committee is pleased to announce that the tentative agreement has been ratified 
by the bargaining unit! Members voted 84% in favour of ratification. 
 
We are pleased to report that your Employer has now also ratified the tentative collective 
agreement. The renewed 2023 to 2026 collective agreement is therefore in effect as of October 31, 
2023. 
 
It will take some time for the parties to finalize the new collective agreement document. In the 
meantime, you can refer to the old 2020 to 2023 collective agreement and the recent ratification 
document, together, for a complete picture of the renewed agreement currently in effect. 
  
In Solidarity, 
  
Laird Story, Bargaining Committee Chair 
Bhavesh Patel, Bargaining Committee Member 
Daphne Kowalczyk, Bargaining Committee Member  
Michelle McAuley, Staff Representative, Negotiations 
 
 cc: Joanna Lord, Vice President Education, Scientific, Technical & Administrative Services 

Laarni de los Reyes, Administrative Responsibility for Component 7  
Darryl Wong, Local Chair 703 
Richard Tones, Director - Negotiations 
Brent Camilleri, Coordinator - Negotiations 
Katie Smith, Staff Representative - Lower Mainland Area Office 
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